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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	July 8, 2013

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Bill Stetzer and Samantha Pendergrass with the Mecklenburg County District Attorney’s Office along with Intern Stephen Defrow 
James Peterson Republican Candidate for Charlotte City Council (Drop In)
	26 members

1 CMPD officer
1 City Council Candidate

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting was brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming out.   President Doss then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz.  
CMPD Crime Report 
CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz provided our monthly CMPD Crime Report covering the period from 06/11/2013 to 07/08/2013.

	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Comments

	10-JUN-2013
	4600 HALSTEAD DR
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Communicating threats – victim received threats over the phone from an unknown suspect

	17-JUN-2013
	500 INWOOD DR
	Larceny-Other
	Unknown suspect(s) took a power cord and a flower pot from back yard of residence

	18-JUN-2013
	1300 E WOODLAWN RD
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Communicating threats – suspect started threatening victim when it was realized by victim that suspect is married even though they are in a relationship together

	19-JUN-2013
	5300 MILFORD RD
	Larceny-Other
	Victim’s house sitter’s boyfriend took jewelry from victim while he was at the residence.  CLEARED BY ARREST

	25-JUN-2013
	1400 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Embezzlement
	Victim runs business out of their residence, employee took several phones belonging to the business

	26-JUN-2013
	1500 TYVOLA RD
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Communicating threats – a situation between a brother and sister

	02-JUL-2013
	5100 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Attempt only, however second time the same window has been damaged in an attempt.  Dogs at the residence may have scared off potential suspect(s)

	02-JUL-2013
	800 MONTFORD DR
	Larceny from Auto
	Victim stated that two of his vehicles had been broken into and iPod, lap top, and GPS were stolen from those vehicles

	02-JUL-2013
	900 MONTFORD DR
	Larceny from Auto
	Victim reported that an unknown suspect entered his unlocked vehicle and stole a laptop computer


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
With the above two larceny from auto incidents in mind Officer Schwartz reminded residents that they cannot leave items in their vehicles.

· A resident had asked at our last meeting a question concerning mopeds.  Officer Schwartz provided the following information:  A moped can have either 2 or 3 wheels, cannot exceed 30 miles per hour, and has no internal shifter.  Moped operators do not have to have a driver’s license nor inspection or insurance.  Anything that exceeds the 30 miles per hour is considered a motorcycle and does require a driver’s license, inspection and insurance.  Both are required to wear a helmet.  She stated that when police respond to an accident they are responsible for establishing who, what, where, why, road conditions, etc. (creating a picture of the incident) for insurance companies to decide who is at fault and who will pay for the damage.  A resident indicated that in most cases the moped operator will not have insurance and therefore the auto drivers insurance would pay under the no fault clause.

· Another resident asked about the fireworks over the July 4th holiday. Officer Schwartz indicated that this happens in all neighborhoods and that there are too many people who do not follow the law. CMPD gets so many calls about those folks that they would be tied up all night on just fireworks, not to mention the robberies, fights, domestics, etc that happen on a regular basis.  She stated that calls are prioritized and responded to in that order.  She stated that any fireworks that shoot up in the air are illegal.  She stated she had to confiscate some fireworks after warning a resident to not shoot them this past Holiday in Madison Park.   She said as she drove off she saw them going up in the air again in the same yard. So she was forced to return to the home and remove the fireworks. 
· A resident also asked about door-to-door sales.  Officer Schwartz stated that individuals only providing information (i.e. handouts, brochures, etc.) do not have to have a permit.   However, if they are selling something they must have a solicitation license to go door-to-door.  Again, if you do not feel safe do not answer the door and call 911.  Do let them know you are inside by moving around or turning on a light. 
Speakers – 

Mecklenburg County District Attorney’s Office - Bill Stetzer, the leader of the DA’s Homicide Team, and Samantha Pendergrass, who prosecutes rape and sexual assault cases.
Ms. Pendergrass provided an overview of the Mecklenburg County District Attorney Office stating that the office has 84 Assistant District Attorneys to prosecute cases stemming from crimes and traffic offenses in North Carolina’s 26th Prosecutorial District, which covers Mecklenburg County and includes Charlotte, Mint Hill, Matthews, Pineville, Huntersville, Cornelius and Davidson.  Last year they prosecuted 10,000 felonies and 220,000 misdemeanors.  The office uses the team approach and is divided into 8 teams made up of the following: Misdemeanor Team, Misdemeanor Appeals and Probation Violation Team, Domestic Violence Team, Juvenile Team, Drug Team, Crimes Against Property Team, Crimes Against Person Team, Habitual Felon Team, and Homicide Team.

The District Attorney’s office is required by law to use the Felony Structure Chart passed by the North Carolina legislature when prosecuting crimes.  The chart breaks down crimes by severity (A – I), levels (1 – 6) and taking into consideration presumptive, mitigated and aggravated sentencing factors.
Mr. Stetzer stated that in our first year, we increased the number of murder trials by 62% over the average of the five years before the new administration. A focus of the office has been on violent criminals and repeat offenders.  We have added resources to the Habitual Felon Team and the Homicide Team. 
Mr. Stetzer stated that CMPD and the DA’s office work together and go to the crime scenes to advise CMPD and provide legal opinions on a timely basis.

A resident asked about the ankle monitoring program and was told that when the accused post bonds this is another way of keeping track of the individual.  Officer Schwartz stated that last year 17 suspects cut their ankle monitor off and to date this year they have had 12 suspects cut off the ankle monitor and all 12 are now accounted for.  

A resident asked about gang activity and was told that there are isolated pockets of gang activity but none in Madison Park.

For additional information on the Mecklenburg County District Attorney’s Office go to www.charmeckda.com. 

President Doss Thanked the Prosecutors for coming out and mentioned that their office would have a booth at this years National Night Out on 8/6/13. 
Sharon United Methodist Church - South Park NNO 2013
Sharon United Methodist Church will once again be joining us for our Madison Park National Night Out on 8/6/13.  Look for them along with their partner Pinewood Elementary.
 We also welcome Ken Lindhom a district 6 candidate, City Council @ large David Howard, City Council @ large Beth Pickering, and @ large candidate Michael Barnes to our National Night Out as supporters.  We thank them for their support of our National Night Out stop by their booths.    They join @ large candidate Claire Fallon in supporting our National Night Out.  

We invite all our residents and their friends from across Charlotte to join us on Fairbanks Road from 6 to 9 PM on 8/6/13 for the largest National Night Out event in Charlotte.  If you can help with set up or break down contact us at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com     
Set up begins at Noon.  We ask everyone taking part as sponsors to be in place by 5 for a 6 PM opening.  Watch for McGruff the Crime Dog in the little mini parade on the evening prior to NNO on 8/5/13 starting around 7 PM.  Please do not block any private driveways and be extra careful walking to the venue.  To completely avoid the NNO venue on 8/6/13 use Farmbrook Drive or Londonderry Road when traveling South of Tyvola.  Chedworth Drive will also make a great alternative.  We will have one main HOA tent this year.  Please tip our performers / entertainers.  Some food will carry a charge this year, but there will be free options while it last.  There will be some attractions to get wet on.  Let’s hope and pray it is not like last year where they all of them became water attractions. 

Our Sponsorships to date are listed below. Check our web site nearer the event for all the up to date news on our National Night Out. http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park

Madison Park National Night Out 2013 Event Supporters 

Target Official National Night Out Sponsor 2013 

Wedgewood Farmers Market  

YWCA Central Carolinas  

Dr. Emele D. Ferrara DDS  

Toppers Pizza 5033-f South Blvd.  

Queens University  

Showmars (Emerywood Location) 

AUTOBELL  

PartyTime Events  

Long's Drugs  

Rent A Me USA  

YES: Your Event Source 
Political Supporters of Madison Park NNO 2013 

Michael Barnes candidate for @ large city council Twitter...barnes4CLT
Councilman David Howard   

Claire Fallon City Council @ Large  
Ken Lindholm - ken.lindholm@yahoo.com 

City Council @ Large Beth Pickering  

2013 National Night Out Scheduled Entertainers... 

Charlotte B-Cycle  
Game Truck Charlotte (Party Truck) 

Community Church Supporters of NNO 

Wedgewood Church  

Sharon United Methodist Church - South Park  

You can still sign up to be a sponsor of our National Night Out on 8/6/13.
4 profits $500 minimum, Non Profits $250, Candidates for Office $100, Churches NC

Contact us at once at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com if interested in taking part. 

President Doss then invited any drop in candidates running for office to speak for up to 3 minutes. This month we had one.  

James Peterson – Republican Candidate for City Council – District 6

I am a native of Charlotte, live in Barclay Downs neighborhood, and am a graduate of UNC Charlotte and the McColl School of Business at Queens University and have three children.  My platform is simple – No New Taxes, Economic Growth, and Family Values.  For additional information individuals can go to www.ElectJamesPeterson.com or James@ElectJamesPeterson.com. 
Pinewood Partners Meeting 6/13/13

President Doss attended the partners meeting on 6/13/13 at which a recap of events took place; school year data was discussed, as were upcoming events, the yearly calendar and ideas for next year were discussed.  

Principal Sexton said the school was enjoying the Rose Garden and that our Madison Central Park Rose Garden did not compare to their smaller Rose Garden up by the school.  She said they had checked out our rain irrigation system and they were impressed with the entire garden. 

Principal Sexton mentioned they could really use some mentors for the new 5th grade class next fall.  If you are interested and able to help fill that need please consider answering the call for help.  

Pinewood Elementary collected just over $500 dollars in coins for the Newtown Memorial Park Playground going in at Park Road Park. 

The Jazz Concert in Freedom Park raised just over 20K for the Newtown Memorial Playground at Park Road Park. 

Complaint about sidewalks along Tyvola near Tyvola Road Senior Center

President Doss had a complaint from a resident that walks the Tyvola sidewalk.  Her main issue was the area between the church and the Marion Diehl area back of sidewalk. 

Chip Gallup responded on 6/26/13 

“He had walked this area with his Landscape Management guy yesterday and he agreed to clean up this stretch of Tyvola Rd. We looked at the area around your sign and the stretch heading toward Park Rd (mostly near the guardrail over the creek)”.

Tree Banding Possible Grant 

We have had a couple of people ask about the HOA doing a tree banding grant this fall to help fight against the canker worms.  The grant would have to be written in August 2013 for a September Application deadline.  We are currently measuring interest.  We need to know if you have Oak Trees that need banding.  How many trees?  Are you going to do your trees if we supply materials?  Do you need help doing your trees?  We will look at the amount of interest and make a decision if we are going to do this as a grant project based on interest.    Send interest and answer these questions to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com, Subject: Tree Banding.   A member asked if other type trees could be banded.  We will consider other trees based on having materials and request if we move forward with the grant. 
Wedgewood Farmers Market - Windy Hill Meat Pre Ordering Available  

Windy Hill Farm is the meat provider. All of their animals are humanely treated.  The beef is 100% grass fed.  The hogs and chickens are outside in the sun, not in cages.  The animals are not given steroids or growth hormones.  I only carry small items like ground beef, sausage etc, if you would like a particular item you may go to their website, www.windyhillfarmnc.com and order online, for Tuesday delivery 5 pm Monday is order deadline and for Saturday delivery Friday 5 pm should give Charlie and Dana time to get your order ready for pickup.  Just let them know it’s for Wedgewood Pickup, it will be at the market.  Please support local farmers and help these hardworking people provide us with fresh nutritious food.

Thank-you

Patricia Farrell

Atherton Food Hub

704-560-0667

athertonfoodhub@gmail.com
FB: athertonfood hub

Treasurer Report - Valerie Delby
Bank Account & Membership Information:
For the month of June, we added 3 new memberships (2 via check & 1 via paypal). 

 

From June 11 through July 8 - We made a total of $1,200.36 in deposits and $157.24 in debits with an Available Balance of $6,553.15.   The balance includes 2 additional NNO sponsors...AutoBell and Claire Fallon, City Council At-Large.  Thank you for your support!

Traffic Calming Funds held by CDOT $1,253.80 earmarked for vinyl replacements on signs in the future.  President Doss said we still have around $2000.00 in sponsorship money coming in for NNO.  
We had two new people in attendance at last nights meeting with one showing up after the meeting to drop off his dues.   President Doss stated the HOA has more paid members than ever before and the updated members paid list through 7/4/13 is posted on our web site.  
 

Welcome Packet update:
45 packets were mailed since the last HOA meeting for homes listed as “Sold” from April through June 2013.   Treasurer Valerie Delby has left some packages at the Welcome tables for use by members to give to new neighbors near them.  She asked that you let her know if you do this so she does not duplicate the package by mailing one.   You can tell us at a meeting or send an e-mail to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com to let us know you dropped one off at the new resident’s door.  
Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns

Director Douglas Welton indicated that they have lost power several times during the last week and has contacted Duke Energy who has already responded that they will look into this issue and get back to him.  He will update as he receives information from Duke Energy by posting on our web site.  
Director Margaret Sexton indicated that she has been working with a couple of the long time residents to learn about and possibility write a history of Madison Park dating back to the first Parade of Homes that occurred in the early 50’s, after the neighborhood was first started. Margaret stated she has reached out for assistance to several of the real estate agents who live in the neighborhood, as well as the Charlotte Observer.
A resident also mentioned that she walks Monford Dr. frequently and has noticed a lot of beer bottles along the side of the road and even one which was placed standing up under a vehicle tire and just wants CMPD and everyone in the neighborhood to be aware of this issue.  CMPD stated they had not had any complaints made to them regarding bottles.  
Adjournment: 8:38pm










